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      On Saturday, September 23, Superior 
Care Home hosted its 2nd Annual Cornhole 
Tournament benefiting the Alzheimer’s 
Association. 
     “We are so honored to raise funds for the 
Alzheimer’s Association Walk. We began our 
efforts actually last December with our Christmas 
Bazaar & Bakesale and then this past summer, 
we held our 1st Annual “A Ride to Remember”, 
shared Dee Metcalf, Social Events Director. 
“Everyone gets involved in our fundraisers. For the 
Cornhole Tourney, our residents created banners, 
painted bird houses and wood crafts for the silent 
auction, and our administrative team all joined in 
either playing, keeping score, or cheering on the 
competitors! It truly is a team effort!”
     Competitors, in a blind draw format, began 
play and continued through pool play until the 
final teams were battling for the championship.  
“The Metropolis American Legion is so supportive 
of our efforts, and we even had a few members 
compete this year!” shared Metcalf. “We are so 
appreciative of the American Legion-we could 
not have had such a successful event without their 
support!”
     This year’s Cornhole Tournament raised over 
$1,500, which surpassed last year’s tournament! 
Superior Care will proudly present a check to the 
Alzheimer’s Association during the Walk to End 
Alzheimer’s event on October 7 for over $4,300. 
Please join us at the Walk! Thank you, everyone, 
for your support!

1st Place and 2nd Place
Champions!

Pictured L to R: 
Team Superior-Kay Fields, Nancy Parish, 
Steven Hall, Carrie Armstrong, Darla Sims, 
Kattie Wheeler, Tori Tiller, Rae Street, Michelle 
Fellows, Joni Culp, Bonnie Carrigan & Dee 
Metcalf. Tori Tiller & Helen Sims; Bonnie 
Carrigan, Rae Street & Kay Fields; Art projects 
hand-crafted by Superior Care residents. 



					   

View more pictures and information at  
Facebook.com/SuperiorCareHomeKY
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Recently, Superior Care hosted a community outreach program at the McCracken 
County Senior Center and the Ballard County Senior Center. Our Dietitician, Nicole 
Schmittou, shared a brief presentation on the importance of “Hydration for Seniors”. 
Here is a summary of her presentation.

There are many health conditions affecting seniors that can ultimately lead to 
unwanted hospital visits.  Do you know what brings seniors into the hospital most 
often? Is it falls at home, heart disease, UTI’s, or complications from cancer?  If you 
guessed UTI’s, then you are correct! Hydration for seniors is imperative to overall 
health and can prevent the recurrence of UTI’s.

Here are some common signs of mild to moderate dehydration: thirst, dry mouth, fatigue, headache, infrequent 
urination, dry skin, constipation, dizziness or lightheadedness, muscle cramps, bad breath, cravings for sweets, 
altered mood, crankiness, fuzzy thinking. Signs of severe dehydration are: rapid breathing, rapid heartbeat, severe 
dizziness or lightheadedness, unconsciousness or delirium, not urinating or having dark-colored urine, extremely 
dry skin, sunken eyes, extreme thirst, low blood pressure, not sweating when you should be.
 
HERE ARE SOME COMMON MISCONCEPTIONS ABOUT HYDRATION. 
1. Drinking any type of liquid will help improve hydration status.
	 FALSE - Drinks containing caffeine (tea, coffee, soda, energy drinks) act as diuretics that cause your 
	 body to lose fluid, worsening hydration status. Stick with caffeine free drinks such as juice, lemonade, 
	 water, and smoothies.
2.  You should stop drinking beverages immediately after dinner to prevent having to get up and use the rest room 
in the middle of the night.
	 FALSE - You only need to stop drinking 2 hours prior to going to sleep to prevent middle of the night 
	 bathroom breaks.
3.  Foods provide your body with hydration as well as beverages.
	 TRUE - All food contains some amount of water.  You can improve your hydration status by snacking on 
	 water dense foods such as citrus fruits, berries, melons, apples, pears, and dark leafy greens.

   At Superior Care, we encourage hydration with our 
flavored water stations throughout our neighborhoods. Stop by for a sip!

HERE ARE A FEW TIPS FOR INCORPORATING HYDRATION INTO YOUR DAILY ROUTINES.
1. Set a timer to remind yourself to drink a glass of water every 2 hours.
2. Take a bottle of water with you when you are traveling to the grocery store, doctor’s appointment, church, etc.
	 3. Where do you spend the most time when you’re relaxing at home? 	
	 Keep a bottle of water next to these favorite spots, such as on your night	
	 stand, by the chair where you watch tv, on your bathroom counter where 	
	 you get ready in the morning, etc.
	 4. Bored with water? Flavor water with tasty combos of fresh fruit. Try 	
	 strawberry/kiwi, lemon/lime, orange/mango, apple/grape.
	 5. Make juices more refreshing by serving them over ice.
	 Sip on warm hot cocoa instead of coffee in the morning or after dinner.
	 Try some easy homemade smoothies.  See back page for recipes.



WELCOME
New Staff!
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Ronnie Peck

Employee of the Month
Holly Arnett, LPN-Lowertown

Malinda Bickett, SRNA
Madyson Coil, SRNA

Sydney Kuiper, Receptionist
McKinsey McManus, SRNA

Donna Robinson-Williams, RN
Brenna Young, Housekeeping

Yolanda Wilkins, Housekeeping

     It is an honor to announce that Holly Arnett, 
LPN, is our October Employee of the Month! Holly 
started her career with Superior Care almost 7 years 
ago. Joni Culp-Lowertown Clinic Director shared 
“Holly brings to Lowertown, not only this amazing 
heart for our residents, but a broad and extensive nursing background 
that has proven invaluable to our nursing team. There is no doubt that 
every single day, Holly brings 150% of her heart and compassion to our 
residents here. On her off days, Holly will volunteer with activities or take 
a resident to a doctor’s appointment!” Holly shared that her love for this job 
at Superior was hard to put into words. “I feel like I have 8 dear grandmothers 
around me. I feel that the residents are such a blessing to me and so very precious! 
I am thankful for my connections with our residents and their families!” 
We are thankful for YOU, Holly!     			
Congratulations on this honor!

Carla & Ronnie Peck



					   

100 Marshall Court, Paducah, KY 42001  
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Join Us for the                 Superior Care Home

Antique Automobile Club
Southern Illinois
Region Ohio Valley 
Chapter 

Open House Tours 
Games & Prizes 
Face Painting - Music & Fun!! 
Raffle Gift Baskets
Hot Dogs & Soda Pop
Proceeds benefit the Resident Council

100 Marshall Court
Paducah, KY 
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